

MRS. DEB STEVENS PRINCIPAL

MR. COREY APESLAND VICE PRINCIPAL

MR. DAVE DERKSEN SUPERINTENDENT

MR. ROSS TAIT TRUSTEE

MRS. KIRSTEN SCHOCK & MRS. TESS NAKRAYKO SCC CHAIRPERSONS

2621 Cairns Avenue Saskatoon S7J 1V8 Telephone: 306-683-7270 Fax: 306-657-3918

Web address:

www.saskatoonpublicschools.ca/ hughcairns

Email:

hughcairnsschool@spsd.sk.ca

Newsletter #17 May 15, 2018

Adelaide Churchill Park Community Association www.adelaidechurchill.ca

School Day

8:50 am - First bell 10:40 am - Recess

11:48 am - Lunch begins

12:38 pm - Lunch ends

2:22 pm - Recess

3:30 pm - School day ends

NEWSLETTER

Administrator's Message

Thanks to all families who supported our Jump Rope for Heart fundraiser. The grand total raised was over \$5,500. AMAZING! It was a wild assembly with the EGG Cracking! Thanks to all staff who volunteered to take a chance on having a raw egg cracked on their head. Mrs. Jackson was the ONLY staff member who escaped a raw egg cracked on her head; LUCKY! Thanks to Mrs. Jackson and Mr. Lesyshyn for organizing a fun fundraiser!

Congratulations to the Senior and Junior Badminton Teams. The Junior team took Second Place at the tournament! All athletes represented HCVC well. Thanks to Mr. Nelson, Ms. Beres and Mr. Apesland for coaching.

Four of our HCVC students were chosen to attend the Regional Heritage Fair in Saskatoon last week. Dylan B., Davyn, Hanna T. and Hannah B. Their projects were incredible and they presented their knowledge to many people during the fair. Hannah B won an award in the Indigenous Knowledge category. Congratulations! It is with mixed emotion that I share the news of Mr. Alex Akoulov, our building operator, leaving Hugh Cairns to take a position at King George School. He has worked tirelessly to create a clean and lovely environment in our halls and rooms in the school. We have all learned to take better care of our school due to his diligence. Mr. Akoulov will now be closer to home which is so important for him as he bikes to work every day. We wish him all the best. Mr. Henry Meyer will be joining us on May 22nd and I know he comes with a wonderful reputation of integrity to service and will carry on the work of taking care of HCVC School.

On May 16th, it is Saskatoon BIKE, Scooter or walk day work or school day. The event is a great way to enhance green initiatives already happening at your school, build community and highlight the benefits of active transportation—like less congestion outside your school, and healthy, energized and alert students.

We hope to have many students and staff participate. If students are coming to school on alternative modes such as bikes, scooters, or inline skates we ask that they DO NOT ride on the tarmac. It is also very important that all bikes be locked up securely on the fence by the south parking lot as there was a bike lock cut last week. Scooters and skates can be carried to classrooms for safe keeping. Students in grades one to eight are being treated to Opera in the School this week. Thanks to our SCC for supporting us to be able to attend. We are walking to Prince Philip to see the show!

The Saskatoon Open Door Society has located their office in room 1303 of the school. They were formally located at Evan Hardy Collegiate. These SWISS workers support Newcomers to Canada and Saskatoon, who are part of Saskatoon Public Schools. We welcome them and even though they will not all work with our students and families, our HCVC children will get to know them when they are in the building. Our School Community Council (SCC) and Parent Council are a group of energetic parents who support and organize so many wonderful learning opportunities for students and events for community. On May 28th, there will be an Annual General Meeting at which time council is formed. All parents, caregivers, and community members are welcome. If you require childcare in order to attend please call our office 306-683-7270 by May 24th to let us know. We hope you can join us at 7:00 p.m. in our LRC.

Cheers!

Mrs. Deb Stevens Principal Mr. Corey Apesland Vice Principal

Dates to Remember:

May 16—1:00 p.m. Gr 1-8 to Prince Philip School for Saskatoon Opera Performance

May 17—School-wide Disney Character & Bring Your Favorite Stuffy to School - SCHOOL DANCE PM

May 18—PD Day NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS

May 21—Victoria Day—NO SCHOOL

May 28—SCC Annual General Meeting

May 29—Gr 5-8 Track Meet 1:00 p.m.

May 30—Band Assembly 11:00 a.m.

June 8—Hot Lunch—Booster Juice & Kindergarten Sneak Peek (a.m.)

June 21 - Grade 8 Farewell

June 25 - School Swim (Grades 1-8) @ Riversdale Pool

June 26—Family Picnic 11:40—12:40

June 27—Last Day for Students





This year's Jump Rope for Heart was an "eggscellent" success! Raising just over \$5500.00 students and families showed their continued commitment to the Heart and Stroke Foundation and to supporting Hugh Cairns V.C. School. Last Friday afternoon, we celebrated our success, honouring our top fundraisers. Cole C. in grade two raising the most money, Liam S. in grade two the second highest amount and Courtney and Tyler H. raising the most as a family. Together these four students raised \$1998.00! Once final totals are calculated, prizes will be ordered and sent to the school. Gift cards will be sent directly to students. Finally, thanks to the Heart and Stroke Foundation approximately \$500.00 will be given to the school to purchase recess equipment for your children.



Milk Program

initiative.

All prizes for the past two milk contests have been distributed. Check out the bulletin board by the gym for some very creative and colourful cow pictures. There will be at least one more winning Wednesday through the milk program.

A reminder that milk cards can be purchased at each milk station. A card costs \$12.00 which is good for 10 milk.

IS YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION UP-TO-DATE?

At Saskatoon Public Schools, the safety of our students is our first priority. As part of this commitment, we believe in providing comprehensive means for communicating with families. It is our goal to provide you with important information promptly when necessary.

In the case of urgent situations that cause disruptions to school operations we will notify you through a mass notification system, Everbridge. This may include severe weather, water main breaks, power outages and school lockdowns. Please ensure your contact information is up-to-date with your child's school.

If you have any questions, please contact your school principal.



ATTENDANCE REMINDER: It is the school's policy that all absences be cleared by a parent/quardian. Please call the Main Office or email your student's teacher every time your son/daughter will be away from school.

We have a new total of donated shoes! We are now up to 200 pairs J We will continue to collect gently used children and adult runners, winter / rubber boots, and dress shoes until the end of the year. Your donations do make a significant difference in the lives of so many other youth and adults. Thank you again for your continued support of this community

The annual grade 5 to 8 school track meet will be held on Tuesday, May 29 in the afternoon. In order for this event to be as successful as it has been in the past we require the assistance of at least 12 parents to help with the various events (timers, measuring). If you are able to help out from 12:30 – 3:30 p.m. please let your son/

daughter's home room teacher know. Thank you for your support of this event.





A BIG thank you to the two organizations SASK TEL PIONEERS and SASK MILK. Both organizations have sponsored a Spark bike which are now in the grade 6/7 and 7/8 classrooms. Their generous donations made it possible for these classes to have a stationary bike. We are the only school in Saskatoon to have at least one Spark bike in each classroom. A BIG thank you as well to Doug's Spoke N Sport who have helped do some maintenance on the bikes to keep them running smoothly.



SPOKE 'N SPORT



"You must expect great things from yourself before you can do them."

Michael Jordan



All classes have now received new recess equipment for the students to enjoy and keep active. Basketballs, volleyballs, playground balls, scoops, hula hoops and skipping equipment are some of the items placed in the various classes.

Congratulations to our junior and senior badminton teams who practiced hard and who represented Hugh Cairns so well this past

Saturday at the city huge thank you also es and Mr. Nelson this year.



wide tournament. A goes out to Miss Berfor coaching again

Hot Lunch 2017/2018

www.healthyhunger.ca



June 8 Booster Juice

June 25 School Swim & Hot Dog Lunch

To order & pay (VISA, MC, interact) go to the website and click "register child" or "sign in" if you have already registered for the 2017/2018 year. Registration takes only a few minutes. Order one at a time, or all year at once.

Questions? Call/Text Lisa Montgomery, (306) 381-9603 or email: montgomerylisa@icloud.com

Order deadlines are midnight Sunday night before each lunch event.



A reminder that magazines orders can still be purchased through QSP. Our school code (3731890) @ www.qsp.ca Magazines make a great gift idea!

SLC Spirit Days

May 17th: Dress up as your favorite Disney character and bring your favorite stuffy. Classes may choose to go outside and eat lunch.



1 or 2 days a week doesn't seem like much but....

If your child misses	That equals	Which is	And over 13 years of schooling that's
1 day every 2 weeks	20 days per year	4 weeks per year	Nearly 1 ½ years
1 day per week	40 days per year	8 weeks per year	Over 2 ½ years of school
2 days per week	80 days per year	16 weeks per year	Over 5 years
3 days per week	120 days per	24 weeks per year	Nearly 5 years

How about 10 minutes late a day? Surely that won't affect my child?

He/she is only missing just	That equals	Which is	And over 13 years of schooling that's
10 mins per day	50 mins per week	Nearly 1 ½ weeks per year	Nearly ½ year
20 mins per day	1 hr 40 mins per week	Over 2 ½ weeks per year	Nearly 1 year
30 mins per day	Half a day per week	4 weeks per year	Nearly 1 ½ years
1 hour per day	1 day per week	S weeks per year	Ower 2 % years

EVERY DAY COUNTS

If you want your child to be successful at school then YES, attendance does matter!

May 2018

A smile is a curve that sets everything straight.

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri
	1	2	3	4
7	8	9	10	11 Hot Lunch—DQ
14	15	16 Gr 1-8 to Prince Philip School for Saska- toon Opera (p.m.)	17 Fav. Disney Charac- ter/Bring a Stuffy Day	18 PD DAY No School For Students
21 VICTORIA DAY NO SCHOOL	22	23	24	25
28	29	30	31	
SCC—AGM	Gr 5-8 Track Meet (afternoon only)	Band Assembly 11:00 a.m.		



June 2018

Nobody who gave their best ever regretted it.

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri
				1
			7	O Hathanah Basatan
4	5	6	7	8 Hot Lunch—Booster Juice & Kindergarten Sneak Peek a.m.
11	12	13	14	15
18	19 K-4 Play Day	20	21 GRADE 8 FAREWELL	22
25	26 Family Picnic 11:40—12:40	27	School's	
Grade 1-8 School Swim at Riversdale Pool	Last Day for Kindergar- ten	LAST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS		